
COMMUNITY BOARD MEMBER’S REPORT 

Report to:                               Bay of Islands-Whangaroa Community Board  

Member Name:                      Lane Ayr   

Subdivision:                          Kerikeri  

Date:                                      Jan 01/22 Mar13/22 

 

REPORT 

Meetings 

17/01/22 Meeting re proposed “handover policy” Casey 
24/01/22 Kerikeri Domain Working Group JBC 
03/02/22 BOI-Whangaroa Community Board Workshop (9-10)  
03/02/22 BOI-Whangaroa Community Board Meeting Teams (10-3) 
10/02/22 Meeting re RSA wall MOU 
11/02/22 Kerikeri Domain Working Group JBC 
11/02/22 Apologies to DAG meeting 
16/02/22 Kerikeri Waipapa spatial plan Zoom meeting 
25/02/22 7.30 am Blessing Skateboard & Basketball Court Kerikeri Domain 
11/02/22 Kerikeri Domain Working Group JBC 
03/03/22 BOI-Whangaroa Community Board Workshop (9-10)  
03/03/22 BOI-Whangaroa Community Board Meeting Teams (10-12.30) 

  

 Resource Consents 

 Requests for Service/information 

 #4060535  submitted 17/05/21  

Re directional markings Post Office parking Lot I was informed that this was 

“scheduled” 10 months later nothing done signage has now almost disappeared 

watched two more “close calls” with vehicles going wrong way. 

#4097831 submitted 16/02/22 

Re Noise complaint NO RESPONSE 

#4097836 submitted 16/02/22 

Re Public access to Moturoa Is. NO RESPONSE 



#4097823 submitted 16/02/22 

Re: Road maintenance Rangihoua Rd   Partial response 

Comments 

 

Kerikeri Domain 

The project is progressing be it slowly due to all the current restrictions The 

Skateboard park has been completed save for some plantings the Basketball 

Court is also complete, both of these were blessed and open to the public. If 

success can be judged in any part by the number of people using the facilities we 

have a win. 

The RSA wall is underway and is planned to be completed by ANZAC Day. 

The Playground area has been fenced off and ground works are to proceed 

within the next two weeks. 

Ground works including earth movements are being finalized.  

A final planting plan is being presented to the working parties next meeting 

  

The transfer of the existing Playground equipment to Totara North is being 

coordinated by staff , I have offered my services to insure that the shade sails 

can be reused. 

 

As noted above my current experience with RFS’s has not improved. 

 

While it is not my place to speak for the Board, I hope members will join me in 

wishing our CEO all the very best for his future endeavors, while some of us may 

disagree with some of the outcomes there can be no disagreement the Mr. Clark 

leaves the organization with vastly improve structure and policies, his willingness 

to attend our meetings, and to constructively participate was nothing short of 

“gutsy” Shawn I wish you the very best. 

        

 


